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University News 
Hui Yeung Shing B u i l d i n g Formally Opened 

The Hui Yeung Shing Building was 
formally opened by Sir Yuet-keung 
Kan, pro-chancellor of the University, 

on 21st May. 
The new 10-storey building 

with a total floor area of 5,350 square 
meters represents the first phase 
of the redevelopment of teaching 
blocks at Chung Chi College. It 
accommodates offices, classrooms, 
laboratories and rehearsal rooms for 
the departments of music, Japanese 
studies, and religion, as well as The 
Chinese University Press. 

The building has been named 
after the late Mr. Hui Yeung Shing, 
a trustee of New Asia College from 
the early 1950s until his death in 
1981，in recognition of the staunch 
support he gave to the University for 
various academic development 

programmes. 

Wei Lun Visiting Professor Talks about Imperfections 

Prof. Peter Townsend, professor of 
experimental physics from the 
University of Sussex, gave a lecture 
on The Need for Imperfections' on 
14th May at Lecture Theatre I of the 
Lady Shaw Building. 

‘Crystals are like people,' he 
said, ‘it is their imperfections which 
make them interesting.’ In his 
lecture, Prof. Townsend explained 
how perfect materials do not, and 
cannot exist. He pointed out some 
common features of imperfections 
in different materials and explained 

how imperfections could 
be controlled and engineered to 

advantage. Common examples of 
defect-controlled processes and 
devices included, he said, semiconductors, 

the photographic process, 
TV phosphors, hardness, solid 

state lasers, and optical fibres. 
Prof. Townsend's visit to the 

University was sponsored by the 
Wei Lun Visiting Professorship 
Fellowship Programme. In addition 
to giving a public lecture on imperfections, 

he conducted two seminars 
during his stay, one on optical effects 
of ion implantation, and the other on 
thermoluminesence spectra in physics 

and geology. 
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More Funds for Research on China's Economic Development 
Three Taiwanese entrepreneurs in Hong 
Kong recently donated HK$500,000 to 
the University to support research into 
the economic reform and development 
of China. 

The donation from Messrs. Wong 
Mau Hung, Hong Wing Cheung and 
Lam Yiu Ming will be used to set up a 
permanent fund to finance the activities 

of the China's Reform and Development 
Research Programme of the 

Hong Kong Institute of Asia-Pacific 
Studies (HKIAPS). One such activity is 
a conference on China's regional economic 

development to be held in May 
1993. 

The HKIAPS has been 
studying the process, content, 
and results of China's political, 

economic and social 
reforms, trying to analyse 
different reform proposals 
and strategies and to establish 
a set of development models 
for China. 

Current research projects 
which involve scholars from China 
include studies on the productivity, 
efficiency and reform of China's 
economy, China's regional economic 
development, and the economic reforms 
and open-door policy in Guangdong. 

Intervarsity Debating Contest 
CUHK vs. University of Macau 

The University's Cantonese debating 
team captured the champion trophy 
in the 1992 intervarsity debating contest 

held between The Chinese University 
and the University of Macau on 

30th May at New Town Plaza, Sha Tin. 
Mr. Yip Kam Leung on the CUHK team 
was also selected best speaker in the 
contest. 

Speaking for the motion ‘Beauty 

contests should be abolished', 
the CUHK team won by a 
margin of two to one after an 
hour of heated debate. 

The contest is an annual 
event organized by the two 
universities to promote cultural 
exchange and to stimulate 
student interest in debating 
activities. 

Services to the Community and 
International Organizations 

- Prof. Yeung Yue-man, professor of 
geography, has been reappointed by HE 
the Governor as a member of the Metro 
Planning Committee for two years from 
1st April 1992. 

• Prof. S. T. Chang, professor of 
biology, has been invited by 
the Hong Kong Council for 
Academic Accreditation to be a 
member of the validation panel of 
the B.Sc.(Hons) in Applied Sciences 
(Applied Biology and Applied Chemistry) 

of the City Polytechnic of Hong 
Kong from 26th to 28th February 1992. 
Prof. Chang has also been invited by 
the Food and Agriculture Organization 
of the United Nations to serve as 

coordinator of the Mushroom Germplasm 
Bank working group for four years from 
4th May 1992. 

- Dr. Frank H. Fu, senior lecturer in 
physical education, has been appointed 
as an honorary member of the China 
Sports Science Society from March 
1992. 

- Mr. Stephen C. M. Yam, lecturer in 
accountancy, has been invited to be an 
honorary auditor of the Hong Kong 
Association for Educational Communication 

and Technology from April 1992. 
• Dr. Michael S. Y. Chan, lecturer in 

diagnostic radiology and organ imaging, 
has been appointed by the Tung Wah 
Group of Hospitals as honorary consultant 

in diagnostic radiology and organ 

imaging of Kwong Wah Hospital for 
one year from 1st April 1992. 

- Prof. Lloyd Owen, chairman of the 
Department of Community and Family 
Medicine, has been elected as chairman 

of the Hong Kong Society of 
Occupational Medicine for one 
year from 7th May 1992. 

- Dr. Wong Tze Wai , senior 
lecturer in community and family 

medicine, has been re-elected as a 
council member of the Hong Kong 
Society of Occupational Medicine for 
one year from 7th May 1992. 

• Dr. Ignatius Yu, lecturer in community 
and family medicine, has been elected 
as a council member and honorary 
secretary of the Hong Kong Society of 
Occupational Medicine for one year 
from 7 th May 1992. 

(All information in this section is provided by the Information Office) 
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F o u r M o r e l o n g Service A w a r d e e s Recount T h e i r E x p e r i e n c e 

In the May and June issues we reported on the University's Long Service Award 
Presentation Ceremony 1991-92 and profiled 16 recipients of the award. In this issue we will 

profile four more staff members honoured for 25 years' service to the University. 

Dr. Yung Kung-hing 
Senior Lecturer, Biology Department 
When I was only a student, I already yearned for a 
teaching career in a university. I was most attracted 
by the aura of intellectual freedom on the campus, 
and the refreshing and stimulating interaction 
between teachers and students. 

I chose to teach in The Chinese University 
because of my strong attachment to this place. 
Myself a graduate of Chung Chi College, I witnessed 

the establishment of the Department of 
Biology in 1958 and was the first student assistant 
employed by the department to help with general 
clerical work and the preparation, of equipment for 
laboratory classes. My interest in biology grew with 
greater exposure to the subject during that period, 
and upon graduation, I continued to serve there as 
graduate assistant for three more years before I went 
to the States to pursue further studies in biochemistry 

and plant physiology. After a year of 
post-doctoral research, I returned to teach in the 
CUHK. 

Not until I received this award did I realize what 

a long time it has been since I first enrolled as an 
undergraduate in Chung Chi 一 37 years! Over the 
years, the greatest change I have observed is in the 
nature of teacher-student relationship on the campus. 

In the old days, students mixed freely with their 
teachers, and the subject of their discussion might 
range from academic studies to current affairs, 
human relationships, and philosophical issues. Today, 

the role of the teacher seems to have been 
confined to the dissemination of knowledge. I feel 
sad about this increasing lack of communication 
between teachers and students, which has at times 
resulted in unnecessary misunderstanding and 
friction. 

Looking back, I am on the whole happy with 
my life as a teacher here. There are too many 

unforgettable events to recount one by one, but I would 
say that what has given me the greatest satisfaction 
is to see that my students grow ‘ in stature and 
wisdom' after graduation and become useful 
members of society. 

Mr. Woo Ting-kwok 
Technician, Biology Department 
I think I am the kind of man who wants to devote 
his whole life to one occupation. The idea of 
changing jobs has never really appealed to me. 
Maybe it is because I am interested in my present 
job, which involves both indoor and outdoor work. 
My duties in the Department of Biology include 
managing the greenhouse — from monitoring plant 
growth to watering and applying insecticides and 
fertilizers. I am also responsible for preparing 
animal and plant specimens for laboratory use. 

To collect specimens, I have to go on field trips 
two to three times a week during term time, each 
time to different sites. I dare say I have left my footprints 

on nearly every local hillock. Sometimes a trip 

may span overnight. Running into bad weather or 
losing my way were not uncommon, not to mention 
being bitten by unknown bugs. I count myself lucky 
that there haven't been any serious accidents so far. 

Such frequent excursions have given me a 
suntan which, I am afraid, makes me look rather like 
an African. After spending so many years in the 
‘wilderness', I f ind that even the mosquitoes have 
lost interest in me. 

Since outdoor work is already quite exhausting, 
I seldom engage in strenuous sports activities during 
my spare time. I do, however, swim occasionally, 
and playing mah-jong is one of my favourite 

pastimes. 

Mr. Shu Shi-wing 
Works Supervisor II, Technical Services Unit 

I used to be in the house decoration business but I 
didn't f ind the working environment to my liking. It 
so happened that my mother was working at a 
University professor's house, and learnt of a job 

opening in the Chemistry Department of United 
College. I managed to get the job, which consisted 
basically in preparing laboratory equipment for students. 

Later my supervisors learnt of my carpentry 
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skills, and assigned some woodwork duties to me 
as well. I guess they found my work quite satisfactory, 

for very soon I was put in charge of 
making wooden furniture for the college. 

In 1984, I was transferred to the carpentry team 
of the newly established Technical Services Unit, 
specifically responsible' for making cupboards, 
tables and shelves for different departments in the 
Science Centre. 

There is really nothing to toast about my 

craftsmanship, although f rom time to time some 
colleagues w i l l ask me to make a few pieces for 
them, and although I make most of the furniture in 
my own house. The things I make are usually 
practical and plain, w i th no fr i l ls, and no fanciful 
design. 

I am fu l ly contented w i th my l i fe and work 
here. Everything is just f ine and I intend to stay in 
my job for as long as I can. 

Chan Kam-chuen 
General Clerk, Business Section, University Bursary 
Before I settled down in the University 25 years 
ago, I had worked in a garment factory, a dye-
works, and also the Y M C A . 

In the beginning I worked in the Chung Chi 
College Bursary and was responsible for general 
accounting work, the preparation of photos for staff 
identity cards, and other clerical duties. When 
University administration became centralized, I 
was reassigned to the Business Section of the 
University Bursary. M y duties here include purchasing, 

stock-keeping, coordinating the supply of 
stationery to all units, and the loaning of academic 
dresses. 

Departmental demand for stationery has 
increased tremendously over the years wi th the 
University's gradual expansion, and my workload 
has become heavier and heavier. The busiest month 
is usually June when we need to prepare year-end 
financial statements. Lucki ly , I ' ve had very 

understanding supervisors. M y former supervisor, Mr . K. 
C. Young, assigned a colleague to share my workload 

and secured computer facilities to help streamline 
procedures. I take pride in being the first one 

in the Business Section to use computers. M y 
present supervisor, Mr . Patrick Y iu , has not only 
taught me how to increase efficiency in handling 
paper wo rk , but has also encouraged me to 
undertake further studies to improve my job skills. 
Last year I enrolled in a two-year course in stores 
supervision at the Shatin Technical Institute. 

I am an amateur in weightl i f t ing, and was 
once the weightl i f t ing champion in Chung Chi 
College's staff-student athletic meet in the sixties. 
I was also a member of the Royal Hong Kong 
Auxi l iary Police Force for over 10 years, during 
which period I picked up shooting as a hobby. 
Every now and then I w i l l make special trips to 
Shenzhen to practise the sport. 

Personalia 
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 Side Lights 
Staff Team Captures Shell Cup 

For the third year in succession the 
staff team beat the student players at 
tennis and captured the Shell Cup. 

The Shell Cup Staff-Student 
Tennis Match is an annual event and 
this year the match took place on 14th 
May at the University Sports Centre. 
The staff had an overwhelming 
victory and defeated the students 7:2 
in the nine-game match. 

After the match, the champion 
trophy was presented to the staff players 
by Prof. Ranee P. L. Lee, chairman of 
the Senate Committee on Physical 
Education. 

Players on the staff team included 
Dr. K. K. Mark (Biology), Dr. Leung 
Yee (Geography), Dr. Spencer Wong 
(Extramural Studies), Dr. Michael Tam 
(Physiology), Dr. Augustine Cheng 
(Microbiology), Mr. Tarn Yuk Ho 
(Clinical Research) and Mr. Lau Wing 
Chung (Physical Education). 

How You Can Help Reduce Wastage 

Environmental protection has been a 
hot topic in the mass media these years. 
Time and again we've been called 
upon to save our natural world, which 
is running down tragically, and 
unnecessarily. 

The message is everywhere, but to 
many it is only a cause worthy of moral 
support. How should we go one step 
further to translate moral support into 
action? The Buildings Office has 
provided some tips on how we can help 
in our place of work. The theme is the 
reduction of wastage and the course of 
action suggested is as follows: 

Save Water 
• Turn off running taps and report to the 

Buildings Office immediately when 
you discover leaking taps and 
cisterns. 

• Do not flush toilets unnecessarily. 

Save Electricity 
• Turn off all lights and air-conditioners 

in vacant rooms. 
• Keep all doors closed in an air-conditioned 

area. 
• Use natural light as far as possible, 

especially when your desk is near a 
window. 

• Use the staircases more frequently 
and the lifts less frequently. 

The Buildings Office has also 
taken steps to reduce overall electricity 
consumption on the campus. The 
temperature of air-conditioned rooms will 
be set at 25。C as the lowest during the 
summer, and all central 
refrigeration plants wil l be 
closed as soon as the offices 
close. To remind the 
University community of the 
need to conserve energy, it 
will also provide periodically 

statistics on electricity 
consumption in different 
buildings on the campus. 

Currently, the buildings with the highest 
average monthly consumption are, in 
descending order, the Science Centre, 
the Basic Medical Sciences Building, Pi 
Ch'iu Building, University Administration 

Building, and the East Block of the 
Science Centre. 

Building 
Average Monthly Consumption (kwhr) 

Building 
1991 Jan. to Apr. 1992 

Science Ctr. 405,434 274,868 
Basic Medical 

Sci. Bldg. 
379,000 367,751 

Pi Ch'iu Bldg. 204,018 170,048 
Admin. Bldg. 177,533 96,277 
East Block of 

the Sci. Ctr. 
157,767 61,432 

Entire University 3,229,975 2,561,484 

Recreational & Sports Facilities on Campus 

The University and its constituent colleges offer a wide range of sports 
and recreational facilities on campus for both its students and staff 
members. To encourage members of the University to make more use 
of such facilities in the summer, CUHK Newsletter has listed relevant 
details on pages 7 and 8 for ease of reference. 
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Recreational & Sports Facilities on Campus 
Activity Location Opening Hours 

Facilities 
Remarks 

Badminton Staff Student Centre, 
New Asia College 

Mon-Sat 9.00am-10.00pm 
Sun 9.00am-12.00noon 
Staff Hours: 

Mon 5.00pm7.00pm 

2 courts (4 courts 
during staff hours) 

From 1st June to 31st August: 
Closed on Saturday afternoons, Sundays, at 7.00pm on 
Monday, and at 5.00pm from Tuesday to Friday. 

Badminton 

Cheung Chuk Shan 
Amenities Bldg., 
United College 

Mon-Sat 9.00am-10.00pm 
Sun 9.00am-12.00 noon 

2 courts From 1st June to 31st August: 
Closed on Saturday afternoons, Sundays, and at 7.00pm 
from Monday to Friday. 

Badminton 

University Sports Centre Mon-Sat 9.00am-10.00pm 
Sun 9.00am-1.00pm 
Staff Hours: 

Wed 5.00pm-7.00pm 

2 courts (5 courts 
during staff hours) 

From 1st July to 31st August: 
Closed at 7.00pm from Monday to Saturday. 

Basketball/ 
Volleyball 

Staff Student Centre, 
New Asia College 

Mon-Sat 9:00am-10.00pm 
Sun 9.00am-12.00 noon 

1 court (may be 
used as basketball 
or volleyball court) 

From 1st June to 31st August: 
Closed on Saturday afternoons. Sundays, at 7,00pm on 
Monday, and at 5.00pm from Tuesday to Friday. 

Basketball/ 
Volleyball 

Cheung Chuk Shan 
Amenities Bldg., 
United College 

Mon-Sat 9.00am-10.00pm 
Sun 9.Q0am-12.00noon 
Staff Hours: 

Wed 5.00pm7.00pm 

1 court (may be 
used as basketball 
or volleyball court) 

From 1st June to 31st August: 
Closed on Saturday afternoons, Sundays, and at 7.00pm 
from Monday to Friday. 

Basketball/ 
Volleyball 

University Sports Centre Mon-Sat 9.00am-10.00pm 
Sun 9.00am-1.00pm 
Staff Hours: 

Fri 5.00pm-7.00pm 

1 court (may be 
used as basketball . 
or volleyball court) 

From 1st July to 31st August: 
Closed at 7.00pm from Monday to Saturday. 

Dancing Staff Student Centre, 
New Asia College 

Mon-Sat 9.00am-10.00pm 
Sun 9.00am-12.00noon 

1 studio, which may 
also be used for the 
teaching of tai ji and 
taekwondo 

From 1st June to 31st August: 
Closed on Saturday afternoons, Sundays, at 7.00pm on 
Monday, and at 5.00pm from Tuesday to Friday. 
Get keys for dancing room from College PE Unit. 

Dancing 

Dancing Room, Shaw 
College 

Mon-Sat9.00am-9.00pm - d i t t o - From 15th June to 31st August: 
Open from 9.00am to 7.00pm on Monday, Wednesday 
and Friday; from 12.00noon to 9.00pm on Tuesday and 
Thursday. 
Get keys for dancing room from College PE Unit. 

Fitness 
Training 

Multi-purpose Hall, 
Chung Chi College 
Fitness Room, Staff 
Student Centre, 
New Asia College 

Mon-Fri 9.00am-9.45pm 
Sat 9.00am-6.00pm 

Mon-Sat 9.00am-10.00pm 
Sun 9.00am-12.00noon 

A set of equipment 
for fitness training 

- ditto -

From 1st June to 31st August: 
Closed at 6.00pm from Monday to Friday. 

From 1st June to 31st August: 
Closed on Saturday afternoons, Sundays, at 7.00pm on 
Monday, and at 5.00pm from Tuesday to Friday. 

Fitness 
Training 

Fitness Room, 
Cheung Chuk Shan 
Amenities Bldg., 
United College 

Mon-Sat 9.00am-10.00pm 
Sun9.00am-12.00noon 

- d i t t o - From 1st June to 31st August: 
Closed on Saturday afternoons, Sundays, and at 7.00pm 
from Monday to Friday. 
Get keys of fitness room from College PE Unit. 

Fitness 
Training 

Fitness Centre, Shaw 
College 

Mon-Sat 9.00am-9.00pm - d i t t o - From 15th June to 31st August: 
Open from 9.00am to 7.00pm on Monday, Wednesday 
and Friday; from 12.00noon to 9.00pm on Tuesday and 
Thursday. 

Fitness 
Training 

Fitness Room, 
University Sports Centre 

Mon-Fri 7.00am-7.00pm 
Sat9.00am-12.00noon 

- d i t t o -

Squash Multi-function Hall, 
Shaw College 

Mon-Sat 9.00am-9.00pm 
($20 per session of 
45 minutes each) 

3 courts Advance booking should be made at the College PE Unit 
every Wednesday. 
For telephone booking (tel.no.6035088), fees should be 
paid within 24 hours. 
From 15th June to 31st August: 
Open from 9.00am to 7.00pm on Monday, Wednesday 
and Friday; from 12.00noon to 9.00pm on Tuesday and 
Thursday. 
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Activity 
Location 

Opening Hours 
Facilities 

Remarks 

Table-
tennis 

Multi-purpose Hall, 
Chung Chi College 

Mon-Fri 9.00am-9.45pm 
Sat 9.00am-6.00pm 

6 tables From 1st June to 31st August: 
Closed at 6.00pm from Monday to Friday. 

Table-
tennis 

Staff Student Centre, 
New Asia College 

Mon-Fri 9.00am-10.00pm 
Sat9.00am-12.00noon 

2 tables From 1st June to 31st August 
Closed on Saturday afternoons, Sundays, at 7.00 pm 
on Monday, and at 5.00pm from Tuesday to Friday. 

Table-
tennis 

Cheung Chuk Shan 
Amenities Bldg., 
United College 

Mon-Fri 9.00am-10.00pm 
Sun 9.00am-12.00noon 

4 tables 
(With air-
conditioning) 

From 1st June to 31st August: 
Closed on Saturday afternoons, Sundays, and at 
7.00pm from Monday to Friday. 

Table-
tennis 

Multi-function Hall, 
Shaw College 

Mon-Sat 9.00am-9.00pm 2 tables 

Tennis Chung Chi College 
tennis court (next to 
Inter-University Hall) 

Mon-Sat 9.00am-6.00pm 1 court Advance booking should be made at Multi-purpose 
Hail of the college every Friday. 
Each booking may not be for more than 1 session 
(an hour). 
Closed from 8th to 30th June for maintenance. 

Tennis 

New Asia College 
tennis court (near 
New Asia Circle) 

Mon-Sat 9.00am-7.00pm 
Sun 9.00am-12.00noon 

1 court Advance booking should be made at the college 
PE Unit every Friday. 
From 1st June to 31st August: 
Closed on Saturday afternoons and Sundays. 

Tennis 

United College tennis 
courts (near Fung 
King Hey Bldg.) 

Mon-Sat 9,30am-6.30pm 
Sun 9.30am-11.30pm 

2 courts Advance booking should be made at the college 
PE Unit every Friday. 
From 1st June to 31st August: 
Closed on Saturday afternoons and Sundays. 
Each booking may not be for more than 2 sessions. 

Tennis 

University tennis 
courts 
1) Courts no. 3,4 & 5 

(next to University 
Sports Centre) 

2) Courts no. 6 & 7 
(next to Buildings 
Office) 

3) Courts no. 8 ,9&10 
(near University 
Residence No.14) 

Day sessions: 
Courts no. 3，4 & 5: 

Mon-Sun 7.00am-6.00pm 
Courts no. 6 & 7: 

Mon-Sun 7.45am-5.45pm 
Courts no. 8,9 & 10: 

Mon-Fri 1,30pm-6.30pm 
Sat-Sun 7.30am-6.30pm 

Night sessions (Mon-Fri): 
Courts no.3,4&5 一 6.00pm-10.00pm 
Courts no.6&7 - 5.45pm-9.45pm 
Courts no.8,9&10 -

6.30pm-10.30pm 

8 courts Telephone booking: 6096093. 
Advance booking should be made at the University 
Sports Centre every Friday. 
Each booking may not be for more than 3 sessions, 
and only 1 session may be booked per day. 
Users should pay the fee and get the admission 
tickets two days in advance. 
Guests have to pay $22 per hour. 
All users have to pay $33 additional charge per hour 
for night sessions. 
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1. Items for the next issue (mid-July 1992) should reach the Editor by 27th June 1992. 
2. All contributions and suggestions should be sent to the Editor, CUHK Newsletter, c/o the Publication Office, 

University Secretariat, The Chinese University of Hong Kong (tel. 6097297; fax. 6035503). 
3. Contributions should bear the writer's name and contact telephone number, and may be published under 

pseudonyms. Articles without Chinese translations will appear in the English version of the Newsletter only. 
No anonymous letters will be published. 

4. The Editor reserves the right to reject contributions and to edit all articles for reasons of clarity, length or 
grammar. Those who do not wish to have their articles amended should indicate clearly in writing. 

5. No part of this Newsletter may be reproduced without the written consent of the Editor. 
6. This publication has a circulation of 1,100 and is primarily intended for staff members of CUHK. Copies are also 

sent to local educational institutions and individuals associated with the University. Those who wish to be 
included on the mailing list please contact the Newsletter direct. 

Published by the Publication Office, The Chinese University of Hong Kong 
Editor: Amy K. Y. Leung Assistant Editors : K. L. Wan; Florence Chan Graphic Artist: Stella P. C. Lai 
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announcements 
Scholarships at the Harvard-Yenching Institute 

Applications are now invited from faculty members in the 
humanities and social sciences for two Harvard-Yenching 
scholarships for the academic year 1993-94. 
(1) Visiting Scholars Programme 

This programme offers one-year fellowships to regular 
faculty members to study and conduct research at Harvard 
University. Applied fields of studies such as business 
management, library science and the more practical aspects 
of law, etc. will not be subsidized. The study or research 
should not lead to the award of a degree. 

Applicants must be aged 42 or under on 1 st September 
1992，have been teaching for four consecutive years prior 
to the award of the scholarship, and speak fluent English. 

The award covers round-trip airfare for the successful 
applicant, a stipend of US$1,650 per month for up to 11 
months, fees for health insurance, and the use of the 
Harvard Clinic. 
(2) Doctoral Scholarship Programme 

The programme supports junior faculty members to 
pursue Ph.D. studies. Practical fields of studies such as 
business management, library science, mass communication, 

teaching English as a foreign language and social 
work, etc. are excluded from this programme. 

Applicants must be regular faculty members who will 
return to teach at The Chinese University upon completion 
of their studies. They are required to sit for the TOEFL test 
before October 1992 and to take the Graduate Record 
Examinations. They also need to have gained admission to 
Harvard University or other major universities for Ph.D. 
studies before they can qualify for the scholarship. 

The scholarship is tenable for one academic year 
(usually from September to June) and the recipient may 
apply for renewal thereafter. It covers transportation to and 
from the University attended, tuition, health fees, and a 
living stipend (to be determined with reference to the local 
cost of living and other sources of support). 

Applications endorsed by the department/unit head 
and the faculty dean should be forwarded to Mr. Raymond 
Leung, Assistant Secretary (Personnel) on or before 24th 
July 1992 for presentation to the relevant committees for 
consideration. After the University has submitted its 
nominations to the Harvard-Yenching Institute, shortlisted 
applicants will be interviewed by a representative of the 
institute in Hong Kong around October or November 1992. 
For further details, please contact the Personnel Section 
(Ext.7183or7265). 

Certificate Courses In Theology 

The Theology Division and the Department of Extramural 
Studies will jointly offer one-year elementary and intermediate 

certificate courses in theology this October. 
Elementary Course 

Course contents will include introduction to theology, 
introduction to the Old and New Testaments, church 
history, Christian education, and pastoral care. 
Intermediate Course 

Course contents will include theology in social context, 
synoptic Gospels, Old Testament theology in Hong Kong 
context, Chinese church history. Christian ethics, and 
counselling and growth. 

Those who are interested should apply before 8th 
August. For further information, please contact the 
Theology Division (Ext 6705) or the Department of Extramural 

Studies. 

Application for Research Grants 

Applications for the following research grants arc now 
invited: 
1. Earmarked grants from the UPGC Research Grants 

Council 1993-94 
2. Research grants from the Croucher Foundation (October 

1992 exercise) 
3. Research grants from the Epson Foundation (October 

1992 exercise) 
Applications should be made on prescribed forms and 

conform to a stipulated format. Completed applications 
should be scot to the Research Administration Office at 
Room 306, John Fulton Centre by 4th September 1992 
(internal deadline). Application forms and format 
guidelines can be obtained from the Research Administration 

Office (Ext, 7865), For general enquiries, please 
call Ext. 7866. 

Dinner Party to Celebrate the 70th Birthday of Prof. 
Chen Ning Yang 
The Organizing Committee for Prof. Chen Meg Yang's 
70th Birthday Celebration will hold a birthday dinner party 
in honour of Prof. Yang, Distinguished Professor-at-Large 
of the University, on 5th August at 7:00 p.m. in the Jade 
Ballroom of the Hotel Furama Kempinski Hong Kong. 

On the same occasion, contributions will be invited for 
the establishment of the C. N, Yang Visiting Professorship 
Fund. Money raised will be used to invite world-renowned 
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physicists to visit the University and to give lectures and 
conduct research at the Physics Department, 

Those interested in joining the party or contributing to 
the C. N. Yang Visiting Professorship Fund please contact 
the Department of Physics at 6096125 or 6096339. Tickets 
for the dinner will be sold at $450 each. 

Non-fee-charging Bus Service for Staff 
The University will provide a non-fee-charging bus service 
during the months of June, July and August (except on 
Sundays and public holidays) to facilitate those staff 
members who travel to and from work by train. To tie in 
with University working hours, the bus will run on the 
following schedule from 1st June to 28th August: 
Up Route 

Day and Time Itinerary 
Monday to Saturday at Lingnan Stadium > CU Sports 
8.30a.m. and 8.40a.m. Centre > Y.C. Liang Hall > 
(two trips per day) K.K. Leung Bldg. > United 

College > New Asia College 
Down Route 

Day and Time Itinerary 
Monday to Friday at New Asia College > United 
5.05p.m. and 5.20p.m. College > University Admin, 
(two trips per day) Bldg. > CU Sports Centre > 
Saturday at 12.45p.m. University Train Station 
(one trip per day) 

Please direct all enquiries to the Transport Unit 
(Ext.7990), 

Closure of Canteens during Summer 
Several canteens on the campus will be closed during 
summer for annual maintenance. The closing and reopening 

dates of these canteens are as follows: 
Closing Re-opening 

New Asia College 
Yun Chi Hsien 1.7.92 1,8.92 
Student Canteen 15.7.92 1.8.92 

United College 
College Canteen & Staff 13.8.92 23.8.92 

Common Room 
Shaw College 

Student & Staff Canteens 1.6.92 23.6.92 
Benjamin Franklin Centre 

Canteen, Coffee Shop 1.7.92 15.7.92 
Fast Food Shop 1.8.92 13.8.92 

Postgraduate Hall Complex 
Canteen 1.6.92 1.8.92 

University Swimming Pool News 

Between 16th June and 11th September 1992 the opening 
hours of the University Swimming Pool will be extended 
as follows: 

First session: 8.00 a.m. - 2.00 p.m. 
Second session: 2.30 - 7.15 p.m. 
Night session (Wednesday only): 8.00 -10.10 p.m. 
The pool is open seven days a week including public 

holidays. 
Admission tickets in sets of 12 are now sold at bargain 

price to students ($50)，staff and adult dependents ($90)， 

dependents under 18 ($50), alumni($90) and guests ($240) 
at the Office of Student Affairs, Room 108，Benjamin 
Franklin Centre. 

General Arrangements for the Approach of Typhoons 

A circular on genera! arrangements for the approach of 
typhoons issued by the Information Office has been sent to 
various units as an attachment to the Weekly Events on 
12th June. Those who have not received the circular or 
who want to obtain more copies please call the office at 
EXt.7295. 

Art Gallery Exhibition 
Letters of Prominent Figures in Modern China 

The Art Gallery and the University Press will jointly 
present an exhibition of ‘Letters of Prominent Figures in 
Modem China, at the Art Gallery from 1st July to 27th 
September. On display will be letters of 100 prominent 
figures such as Tang Tingshu, Zhang Yinhuan, L i Hong' 
zhang, Liang Qichao, Luo Zhengyu and Wu Dacheng, etc. 
The exhibits are selected from the ‘Sheng Xuanhuai 
Archive' of the Art Gallery Collection. 

The exhibition is organized to promote a new publication 
of the University Press: Letters of Prominent Figures 

in Modern China. 

New Publication of the University Press 

• An Introduction to the Law of Torts (Chinese Edition), 
by John G. Fleming, translated by Betty Ho, 224 pages, 
paperback, HK$98. 

The book will be sold at a 20 per cent discount to staff 
members at the University Bookshop, John Fulton Centre. 
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